
EDITORIAL

I wish to welcome Readers to no. 24 of the “Comparative Law Review”. 
The present issue embraces two studies, nine articles and shorter notes, 
as well as a case-law note, from several areas, including private and 
public law. We have successfully maintained the trend towards the 
internationalization of the contents, while ensuring that submissions 
concerning comparative approaches to domestic law issues are also 
duly represented. Let me recall that the Editors of “CLR” welcome 
contributions on all fields of law, legal theory, as well as the history of 
law. We also continuously encourage authors to offer studies or shorter 
articles on international and European law. 

In 2018 we were saddened by the news of the passing of one of the 
Members of our Academic Board – Professor Christophe Swinarski. 
A tribute to His memory and an in memoriam note open this issue of the 
“CLR”.

I wish to express my warmest words of thanks to members of the 
Academic Board and Editorial Board. My special appreciation goes to our 
Editorial Assistants, Ms. Daria Gęsicka, Ms. Julia Kapelańska Pręgowska, 
and Ms. Katarzyna Widlas, for their tireless efforts in running the journal. 
Traditionally, let me thank Mr. Christopher Wright for ensuring that the 
submissions we receive and submit for reviews reflect adequate standards 
of good-quality academic English.

Prof. Michał Balcerzak

                                                                                     Editor-in-Chief




